4778 VILLAGE GREEN PKWY. RENO, NV 89519-8030 (775) 843-2407

March 15, 2011

Mr. Greg Brower 4790 Caughlin Pkwy. #170 Reno, NV 89519-0907

Dear Mr. Brower:

I am writing this letter to express my strong opposition to the recently proposed budget cuts for the Nevada Bureau of Mines and Geology (NBMG). I have worked in the Nevada mining industry since 1983, and have realized significant benefits from the services and products provided by NBMG. They provide critical information in the form of maps and reports which serve as essential tools for the exploration geologist, allowing us to perform our jobs more effectively and raise the probability for success. NBMG-supported mapping led to the discovery of the world-class Carlin gold belt, which since the 1960s has produced over \$200 billion in revenues at today's metal prices. Mineral deposit discoveries and development of mines create many high paying jobs in Nevada and brings hundreds of millions of dollars into the State's economy.

In addition, NBMG provides critical information relating to our State's energy issues (oil and gas, geothermal), and geologic hazards and public safety (earthquakes). The recent devastation in Japan following the 9.0 earthquake just serves to punctuate the importance of earthquake preparedness, to which NBMG's programs contribute significantly. Nevada is one of the most geothermally active areas in the USA, and geothermal energy generation is booming. NBMG's work on the fault control of locations of geothermal systems, shallow temperature surveys, and water chemistry from springs stimulated companies to find new geothermal resources and develop new power plants. NBMG's estimate of Nevada's potential indicates geothermal power can produce >35% of Nevada's energy needs, potentially making the geothermal industry a billion dollar a year business.

NBMG is a scientific and informational backbone to many of the critical industries and public issues of our State, and the work done there contributes directly to our economic prosperity. Cutting of NBMG's budget may seem a logical short term choice to ease the State's budgetary shortfalls, but will contribute to longer term economic hardship to Nevada. One option that should be considered is dedicating some of the Net Proceeds of Minerals tax to support NBMG. With the revenue from this tax likely to rise with increasing mineral and energy production, the State could benefit tremendously from dedicating a portion of this revenue to support NBMG.

Sincerely,

Robert P. Felder

4778 VILLAGE GREEN PKWY. RENO, NV 89519-8030 (775) 843-2407

March 15, 2011

Mr. William G. Cobb P.O. Box 3599 Reno, NV 89505

Dear Mr. Cobb:

I am writing this letter to express my strong opposition to the recently proposed budget cuts for the Nevada Bureau of Mines and Geology (NBMG). I have worked in the Nevada mining industry since 1983, and have realized significant benefits from the services and products provided by NBMG. They provide critical information in the form of maps and reports which serve as essential tools for the exploration geologist, allowing us to perform our jobs more effectively and raise the probability for success. NBMG-supported mapping led to the discovery of the world-class Carlin gold belt, which since the 1960s has produced over \$200 billion in revenues at today's metal prices. Mineral deposit discoveries and development of mines create many high paying jobs in Nevada and brings hundreds of millions of dollars into the State's economy.

In addition, NBMG provides critical information relating to our State's energy issues (oil and gas, geothermal), and geologic hazards and public safety (earthquakes). The recent devastation in Japan following the 9.0 earthquake just serves to punctuate the importance of earthquake preparedness, to which NBMG's programs contribute significantly. Nevada is one of the most geothermally active areas in the USA, and geothermal energy generation is booming. NBMG's work on the fault control of locations of geothermal systems, shallow temperature surveys, and water chemistry from springs stimulated companies to find new geothermal resources and develop new power plants. NBMG's estimate of Nevada's potential indicates geothermal power can produce >35% of Nevada's energy needs, potentially making the geothermal industry a billion dollar a year business.

NBMG is a scientific and informational backbone to many of the critical industries and public issues of our State, and the work done there contributes directly to our economic prosperity. Cutting of NBMG's budget may seem a logical short term choice to ease the State's budgetary shortfalls, but will contribute to longer term economic hardship to Nevada. One option that should be considered is dedicating some of the Net Proceeds of Minerals tax to support NBMG. With the revenue from this tax likely to rise with increasing mineral and energy production, the State could benefit tremendously from dedicating a portion of this revenue to support NBMG.

Sincerely,

Robert P. Felder

4778 VILLAGE GREEN PKWY. RENO, NV 89519-8030 (775) 843-2407

March 15, 2011

Mr. Don Gustavson P.O. Box 51601 Sparks, NV 89435-1601

Dear Mr. Kieckhefer:

I am writing this letter to express my strong opposition to the recently proposed budget cuts for the Nevada Bureau of Mines and Geology (NBMG). I have worked in the Nevada mining industry since 1983, and have realized significant benefits from the services and products provided by NBMG. They provide critical information in the form of maps and reports which serve as essential tools for the exploration geologist, allowing us to perform our jobs more effectively and raise the probability for success. NBMG-supported mapping led to the discovery of the world-class Carlin gold belt, which since the 1960s has produced over \$200 billion in revenues at today's metal prices. Mineral deposit discoveries and development of mines create many high paying jobs in Nevada and brings hundreds of millions of dollars into the State's economy.

In addition, NBMG provides critical information relating to our State's energy issues (oil and gas, geothermal), and geologic hazards and public safety (earthquakes). The recent devastation in Japan following the 9.0 earthquake just serves to punctuate the importance of earthquake preparedness, to which NBMG's programs contribute significantly. Nevada is one of the most geothermally active areas in the USA, and geothermal energy generation is booming. NBMG's work on the fault control of locations of geothermal systems, shallow temperature surveys, and water chemistry from springs stimulated companies to find new geothermal resources and develop new power plants. NBMG's estimate of Nevada's potential indicates geothermal power can produce >35% of Nevada's energy needs, potentially making the geothermal industry a billion dollar a year business.

NBMG is a scientific and informational backbone to many of the critical industries and public issues of our State, and the work done there contributes directly to our economic prosperity. Cutting of NBMG's budget may seem a logical short term choice to ease the State's budgetary shortfalls, but will contribute to longer term economic hardship to Nevada. One option that should be considered is dedicating some of the Net Proceeds of Minerals tax to support NBMG. With the revenue from this tax likely to rise with increasing mineral and energy production, the State could benefit tremendously from dedicating a portion of this revenue to support NBMG.

Sincerely,

Robert P. Felder

4778 VILLAGE GREEN PKWY. RENO, NV 89519-8030 (775) 843-2407

March 15, 2011

Mr. Ben Kieckhefer 10045 Goler Wash Court Reno, NV 89521-3029

Dear Mr. Kieckhefer:

I am writing this letter to express my strong opposition to the recently proposed budget cuts for the Nevada Bureau of Mines and Geology (NBMG). I have worked in the Nevada mining industry since 1983, and have realized significant benefits from the services and products provided by NBMG. They provide critical information in the form of maps and reports which serve as essential tools for the exploration geologist, allowing us to perform our jobs more effectively and raise the probability for success. NBMG-supported mapping led to the discovery of the world-class Carlin gold belt, which since the 1960s has produced over \$200 billion in revenues at today's metal prices. Mineral deposit discoveries and development of mines create many high paying jobs in Nevada and brings hundreds of millions of dollars into the State's economy.

In addition, NBMG provides critical information relating to our State's energy issues (oil and gas, geothermal), and geologic hazards and public safety (earthquakes). The recent devastation in Japan following the 9.0 earthquake just serves to punctuate the importance of earthquake preparedness, to which NBMG's programs contribute significantly. Nevada is one of the most geothermally active areas in the USA, and geothermal energy generation is booming. NBMG's work on the fault control of locations of geothermal systems, shallow temperature surveys, and water chemistry from springs stimulated companies to find new geothermal resources and develop new power plants. NBMG's estimate of Nevada's potential indicates geothermal power can produce >35% of Nevada's energy needs, potentially making the geothermal industry a billion dollar a year business.

NBMG is a scientific and informational backbone to many of the critical industries and public issues of our State, and the work done there contributes directly to our economic prosperity. Cutting of NBMG's budget may seem a logical short term choice to ease the State's budgetary shortfalls, but will contribute to longer term economic hardship to Nevada. One option that should be considered is dedicating some of the Net Proceeds of Minerals tax to support NBMG. With the revenue from this tax likely to rise with increasing mineral and energy production, the State could benefit tremendously from dedicating a portion of this revenue to support NBMG.

Sincerely,

Robert P. Felder

4778 VILLAGE GREEN PKWY. RENO, NV 89519-8030 (775) 843-2407

March 15, 2011

Assemblyman Randy Kirner P.O. Box 17388 Reno, NV 89511-7388

Dear Mr. Kirner:

I am writing this letter to express my strong opposition to the recently proposed budget cuts for the Nevada Bureau of Mines and Geology (NBMG). I have worked in the Nevada mining industry since 1983, and have realized significant benefits from the services and products provided by NBMG. They provide critical information in the form of maps and reports which serve as essential tools for the exploration geologist, allowing us to perform our jobs more effectively and raise the probability for success. NBMG-supported mapping led to the discovery of the world-class Carlin gold belt, which since the 1960s has produced over \$200 billion in revenues at today's metal prices. Mineral deposit discoveries and development of mines create many high paying jobs in Nevada and brings hundreds of millions of dollars into the State's economy.

In addition, NBMG provides critical information relating to our State's energy issues (oil and gas, geothermal), and geologic hazards and public safety (earthquakes). The recent devastation in Japan following the 9.0 earthquake just serves to punctuate the importance of earthquake preparedness, to which NBMG's programs contribute significantly. Nevada is one of the most geothermally active areas in the USA, and geothermal energy generation is booming. NBMG's work on the fault control of locations of geothermal systems, shallow temperature surveys, and water chemistry from springs stimulated companies to find new geothermal resources and develop new power plants. NBMG's estimate of Nevada's potential indicates geothermal power can produce >35% of Nevada's energy needs, potentially making the geothermal industry a billion dollar a year business.

NBMG is a scientific and informational backbone to many of the critical industries and public issues of our State, and the work done there contributes directly to our economic prosperity. Cutting of NBMG's budget may seem a logical short term choice to ease the State's budgetary shortfalls, but will contribute to longer term economic hardship to Nevada. One option that should be considered is dedicating some of the Net Proceeds of Minerals tax to support NBMG. With the revenue from this tax likely to rise with increasing mineral and energy production, the State could benefit tremendously from dedicating a portion of this revenue to support NBMG.

Sincerely,

Robert P. Felder

4778 VILLAGE GREEN PKWY. RENO, NV 89519-8030 (775) 843-2407

March 15, 2011

The Honorable Governor Brian Sandoval Capitol Building Carson City, NV 89701

Dear Governor Sandoval:

I am writing this letter to express my strong opposition to the recently proposed budget cuts for the Nevada Bureau of Mines and Geology (NBMG). I have worked in the Nevada mining industry since 1983, and have realized significant benefits from the services and products provided by NBMG. They provide critical information in the form of maps and reports which serve as essential tools for the exploration geologist, allowing us to perform our jobs more effectively and raise the probability for success. NBMG-supported mapping led to the discovery of the world-class Carlin gold belt, which since the 1960s has produced over \$200 billion in revenues at today's metal prices. Mineral deposit discoveries and development of mines create many high paying jobs in Nevada and brings hundreds of millions of dollars into the State's economy.

In addition, NBMG provides critical information relating to our State's energy issues (oil and gas, geothermal), and geologic hazards and public safety (earthquakes). The recent devastation in Japan following the 9.0 earthquake just serves to punctuate the importance of earthquake preparedness, to which NBMG's programs contribute significantly. Nevada is one of the most geothermally active areas in the USA, and geothermal energy generation is booming. NBMG's work on the fault control of locations of geothermal systems, shallow temperature surveys, and water chemistry from springs stimulated companies to find new geothermal resources and develop new power plants. NBMG's estimate of Nevada's potential indicates geothermal power can produce >35% of Nevada's energy needs, potentially making the geothermal industry a billion dollar a year business.

NBMG is a scientific and informational backbone to many of the critical industries and public issues of our State, and the work done there contributes directly to our economic prosperity. Cutting of NBMG's budget may seem a logical short term choice to ease the State's budgetary shortfalls, but will contribute to longer term economic hardship to Nevada. One option that should be considered is dedicating some of the Net Proceeds of Minerals tax to support NBMG. With the revenue from this tax likely to rise with increasing mineral and energy production, the State could benefit tremendously from dedicating a portion of this revenue to support NBMG.

Sincerely,

Robert P. Felder